THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

November 13, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on November 13, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Chris Langham, President,  Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane,  Jason Grubbs,  1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Jim Taylor Past President , Kim Herman , Bertha Prim, Doran Maltba, Mark Chandler, and Angie Pearman,  constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Madeline Shepperson, Wayne Mabe, Barbara Bull, Molly Barber, and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:15 p.m.


Minutes for October 9, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, acting Treasurer, Treasurer and Finance, electronically transmitted attached to official minutes, went over her report highlighting the following items.
        83% of the way through budget year
        $23,563.26 has been received for the tobacco barn

        Balance in that account is $11,603.57

        Moved $17,000 from MM to checking account for the barn
        Checking: $61,818.65

        Money Market: $58,309.74

A corrected Treasurer’s report will be emailed.

Chris Langham reminded members that we are still looking for a treasurer

.     Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Electronically  transmitted and  attached to official minutes:
        383 visitors in October

        YTD: 1569 visitors
        12 tobacco barn logs have been sold

        Business letters have been sent out with a slow response

        Chicken stew raised $3,183

        Small Business Saturday is November 24

        Christmas Around the World is December 7

Kelly requested that Board members make an effort to attend Museum events.

   President’s Report: Chris Langham  reported on the Executive Committee meeting.

        The committee agreed to recognize John and Bobbie Wolfe for their donation of the tobacco barn and Jim and Mary Taylor for their significant donation. Two bronze plaques will be put up at the barn.
        The chicken stew was a grand slam and Chris praised Kelly Hargett for all her work in making it a success.

         The committee discussed the picket fence for the ice rink purchased from Lowe’s at their cost. ED will talk to Lowe’s again about a fence with a flat railing on top. John Wolfe is also talking to a company.

  Collections Committee:  Did not meet
Exhibits and Programming Committee:  Did not meet
  Facilities and Property Committee: Kelly Hargett  announced  that the iron pipe vent will be replaced.
        Board discussed getting clarification from the town on what they will take care of at the Museum. Doran Maltba said he got permission from Curtis Swisher every time he sent someone to help out.
        ED will set up a point of contact with the town and have a base cost for any repairs. 

        Doran added that the Kernersville Womans Club has a threshold of $500.

        The Board discussed a threshold of $1,000-$1,500 for structure only. 
        Doran will do some research about renegotiating.

        Mark Chandler made a motion for a threshold of $1,000 and Angie Pearman seconded. Motion passed.

     Marketing: Jason Grubbs reported on some free advertising.
        WFMY interviewed Kelly and there were articles in the Kernersville Magazine and Kernersville News. 
    Resource Development:  Anne Coltrane passed out a sheet with chicken stew information, attached to official minutes.
        Anne felt that they had met their objectives and praised helpers, Woman’s Club, and all involved.

     Old Business: Kelly Hargett said that the ice rink will go down on Friday at 9:00. Eagle scouts will help out later and she asked for any volunteers for later that day.

        Jason Grubbs asked if there is anything Kelly needs for the ice rink. November 24 and December 1 are good weekends for anyone who can help.

        Monday and Tuesday there will be a practice on the rink at 6:00 and Kelly will send out an email.

New Business: 
        Chris Langham praised ED  for doing such an awesome job saying that she is the glue that binds.
        Doran Maltba volunteered to become Treasurer. Bertha Prim made a motion to accept and Angie Pearman seconded.  Motion passed.

        ED stated that Bethany will update the Board members on the website.
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 5:05 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix
                                                                                Secretary
